
CUPE 459 CONNECTION 

DECEMBER 2017 

 It has been our pleasure to keep our members informed with the 

monthly CUPE 459 Connection over the last couple of years but to 

keep the information fresh and fun we are going to be passing the 

torch to our new editors Cathy Peverelle and Wanda Falle. Please 

continue to provide them with  your submissions and ideas, the infor-

mation that comes from our grass roots members is quite often the 

most interesting! Lisa & Noelle 

Thank you to all our members who came out and voted at our Annual General Meeting on De-
cember 9th. Regular business was completed and we then  proceeded with elections. The 
meeting was well attended which provided tremendous support for those who put their names 
forward to stand for positions on the CUPE 459 Executive and Committees for 2018. Lots of draw 
prizes and of course the snowball draw, Noelle Wass was the winner, first name drawn and she 
was in attendance! We also passed the following motion: Donate $500 to both the Westshore 
and Sooke Food Banks. MOTION CARRIED. We are fortunate to be in a position to support these 
2 organizations that provide such valuable service to our communities.  

   

It would be impossible for us to conduct the business of our Union without all the volunteers 

who come forward every year to put their name forward to stand up for our collective rights 

and privileges, THANK YOU! Your new Executive will be meeting very quickly in the new year, 

the majority of them are continuing in their former position which will provide a smooth transi-

tion and a quick start  for strategic planning for 2018.  

A full list of election results are on the following page.  

We wish all our members a restful break over the winter holiday.  



TABLE OFFICERS 
President – Amber Leonard 
1st Vice President – Maggie Clark 
2nd Vice President – Tim Hamblin 
Corresponding Secretary – Noelle Wass 
Treasurer – Kerry Zado 
Recording Secretary –Lisa Haug 
Chief Shop Steward – Wanda Falle  
Diversity position – Sandra Bowes 
Sgt. @ Arms – Phil Young 
  

SHOP STEWARDS  
Clerical – Cathy Peverelle 
Custodial - Wanda Falle 
Education Assistant – Betty Lou Leslie  
Maintenance – Mark Robinson 
Transportation – Trevor Haggard 

 

NEGOTIATING COMMITTEE  
Clerical – Noelle Wass  
Custodial – Paul Steele 
Education Assistants – Betty Lou Leslie 
Maintenance – Tim Hamblin 
Transportation – Wayne Clifton 
       

JOB EVALUATION COMMITTEE  
Clerical – Kelly Wyatt (Term ends 2018) 
Custodial – Kristin Cox (Term ends 2018) 
Education Assistants – Maggie Clark (Term ends 2020) 
Maintenance – Bruce Woodcock (Term ends 2019) 
Transportation – Kerry Zado (Term ends 2020) 
 

SICK & VISITING  
Clerical – Cindy Latimer 
Custodial –Rebecca Birtwistle 
Education Assistants – VACANT 
Maintenance – Russ Bartram 
Transportation – Bruce Comaniuk 

        

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT  
Clerical – Sherri Bourne 
Custodial –  Bill Brown  
Education Assistants – Dana Savage/Makyta Simms 
Maintenance – Cliff Beggs 
Transportation – Phil Young 

     

O.H. & S. COMMITTEE  
Clerical – Cathy Peverelle 
Custodial – Paul Steele 
Education Assistants - Sandra Bowes 
Maintenance – Wayne Olsten 
Transportation – Alex Kunert 

     

TRUSTEE  
Rosa Willner (Term ends 2020) 
Troy Kaspers (Term ends 2018) 
Yvonne Sundby (Term ends 2019) 
 

VANCOUVER ISLAND DISTRICT COUNCIL  
Amber Leonard & Maggie Clark 

      

VICTORIA LABOUR COUNCIL  
Sandra Bowes & Wanda Falle 
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